The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday May 11, 2020 at the City Building at 6:00 p.m. The meeting was held virtually. Presiding was Mayor Thomas McElroy, council members William Stark, Darrell Warner, Barb Matal, Stephanie Schmidt, Kathy Herrman, and City Clerk Beverly Stark. 
William moved to approve the minutes as read, Barb Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried. 
Citizen’s Comments:
Sara Kay Carrell is holding a garage sale May 16, 2020. Thomas will announce this on Facebook so any citizens wanting to have a garage sale can also hold a sale.  There has been a complaint of an unmown yard at 104 W. 4th St. The Rush County Treasurer’s Office listed Margaret Learned as the homeowner.  Barb and Thomas will explore separate ideas for locating a phone number for the current owner.  A letter requiring action to mow the lawn can then be sent. William inquired if the easement previously processed by the city has been secured.  Thomas will call LaCrosse Abstract and Title to check on this progress.  
New Business:
Shelby Waterhouse and Thomas have been planning for the water and sewer lines to be extended. The culvert was already extended by Rush County Road Maintenance. Thomas will determine if the city will be charged for this. William thought that was a cost the city would assume as regular city business. Darrell moved to approve paying the city bills, William seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried. The next meeting is June 8 at 6 p.m. William moved to adjourn the meeting, Darrell seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 6:26 p.m.
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